HEADQUARTERS THIRD BOMBARDMENT GROUP (L)                                                 Office of the Group Commander
A.P.O. # 922                                                                                                                                                                                      Australia,                                                                                                                                                                                            5 June, 1942
SUBJECT: Flight Lieutenant B. M. Higgins.
TO:  Wing Commander W. Garing, SASO,
Northeast Area,                                                                                                                                                                      Townsville, Qld.

1. Flight Lieutenant Higgins has been with this Group for about a month and has actually become one of us.
2.  It has come to the attention of the undersigned that                   Lieutenant Higgins is about to leave us and we all regret this.
3. Lieutenant Higgins has been of great assistance to the 3rd Bomb Group in imparting to our pilots his extensive knowledge of New Britain and New Guinea.                                                                                                                                                                                We are reluctant to see him go and will gladly welcome his return at any time.
JOHN H. DAVIES
Lieut. , Colonel, Air Corps,
Commanding.
